STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 
April 24, 2018
TIME: 
10:01 a.m. 

PLACE: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

MEMBERS

PRESENT:
Jack Wilson, Chairman



Robert Welborne, Vice Chairman



Brett Warner, Industry Member
Francis Harrison, Consumer Member


Todd Borz, Board Secretary

Paul Donoghue, Industry Member
STAFF

PRESENT: 
NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Specialist
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 

STAFF
ABSENT:
Robin Bailey, Executive Director
CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman, Jack Wilson, called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to Order at 10:01 a.m. at 500 N. Calvert Street, Room 302, Baltimore, MD 21202.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on March 27, 2018. Motion was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Harrison, and the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 

180002 – under investigation
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

None, Director Robin Bailey is out on medical leave.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS
PSI exams submitted the following statistical summaries for the month of January 2018:
Electricians


     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Master Electricians
	36
	11
	25
	31%


It was reported that 36 candidates were tested in March, 13 passed, 23 failed with a 36% passing rate.  Since January 2018, the passing rate is 28%, and since the inception of the test in January 2006, the overall passing rate is 30%.  There are currently 4,198 active licensees.

NEW BUSINESS

The Board members discussed continuing education requirements. Mr. Wilson stated that anytime a licensee changes his/her status from inactive to active, individual is required to comply with requirements to complete 10 hours of continuing education and hold a current local license, in accordance with COMAR 09.09.02 and Business Occupations and Professions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §§6-310(c)(iii) and 6-601, respectively.
CORRESPONDENCE

None.
COUNSEL’S REPORT

Ms. Kinstler advised the Board that HB1407, which would have provided for statewide licensing of master and journey level electricians, was not successful in the 2018 legislative session.
Ms. Kinstler also inquired about the Board’s position on whether a master electrician license is required to install fire alarms, after a licensee was denied a permit by a local jurisdiction that required, instead, licensure by the Maryland Home Improvement Commission. Mr. Wilson explained that the issuance of permits and license requirements to obtain a permit is handled solely by the local jurisdiction.

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

None.
ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Mr. Borz, seconded by Mr. Harrison, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:27 a.m.

___________________________________
 
____________________

             Jack Wilson, Chairman
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